
Shutesbury Board of Health 

April 3, 2019 

 

 

Present: Ken Rotondi, chair; Catherine Hilton, clerk; Norene Pease, Arleen Read, board members. 

 

Actions taken:  

 

Tight tank application for 73 Shore Drive issued upon approval by Conservation Commission. 

 

Foster, 204 West Pelham Road: request for variance to time limit on Title 5 inspection (performed April 

21, 2016).  Board agreed to grant variance on receipt of a visual inspection of the system by the pumper 

when the tank is pumped, as scheduled, this month. 

 

Discussion: 

 

Water testing of c. 28 houses on March 24; Andrew Lover wrote a newsletter piece for us about 

protection against ticks. 

 

 


